SAMPLE LETTER TO THE EDITOR

EVERYBODY WINS WITH SMOKE-FREE CASINOS!!!

For several years now, the World Health Organization, U.S. Environmental Protection Agency, US Surgeon General and the California Environmental Protection Agency have all classified secondhand tobacco smoke as a Class A Carcinogen to which there is NO safe level of exposure.  

A J.D. Power and Associates satisfaction study (July 2008) found that the vast majority – 85 percent – of gaming customers at Indian casinos in Southern California report that they would prefer smoke-free casinos. 
So why do we still endure smoke being blown in our faces in order to enjoy a bit of well-deserved fun at tribal casinos?

If a non-tribal gaming club or casino has employees, smoking has been eliminated inside that business since 1998, just as it has been blown away from virtually all other workplaces in California.  This is thanks to the California Smoke-free Workplace Act.

Everyone deserves the right to breathe clean air and smoke-free policies are the best way of protecting these rights. Food service workers are more affected by secondhand smoke than any other profession and are 50% more likely to die of lung cancer than the general population. 

Why are Indian casinos, who are masters at meeting customer needs and desires in so many ways, lagging behind on this issue?  Sixty-two tribal casinos currently operate in 27 California counties.  They employ over 60,000 workers.  It is estimated that the number of employees in tribal gaming and resort properties will exceed 80,000 within two years.  Yet, staff and patrons of Indian casinos are still waiting for the same clean air that has been guaranteed in all other California entertainment spots for the past decade.  

The scientists and economists have been telling us for years and now customers are speaking loud and clear -- everybody wins with smoke-free Indian casinos! What are we waiting for?  It’s time for a new deal.
